Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

February 7, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan and Lawrence Gallagher.  Selectman Peter Hall was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Chairman Grossman noted vision problems this evening and requested that Vice Chairman White conduct the meeting.

Open Session:

· David Francis addressed the Board noting his concern that his shellfish grant license had been discussed by the Board during a January 3rd Shellfish Department public hearing regarding the no dragging line of which he had not been notified.

· Mort Inger addressed the Board regarding his confusion over whether growth issues and effects on septic system issues will be included in the water study approved by special town meeting.

· Brent Harold addressed the Board also noting his confusion regarding the scope of the water study approved by special town meeting.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 3, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-0-1, with White abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of January 14, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-0-1, with White abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of January 18, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 19, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 25, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 27, 2000 as submitted.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) FY 2001 Budget – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve of the Wellfleet Elementary School budget, Nauset Regional School budget and the Cape Cod Regional Technical School budget.
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b) Park Service Agreement (5 year Special Use Permit for Town use of Federally owned portions of Maguire Landing and Newcomb Hollow Beach parking areas) – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Agreement.

c) Media One Funds (Library Director’s request to use funds Media One will provide under the new agreement for video equipment) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request.

d) Adopt a Road Program (picking up of roadside trash in conjunction with Chamber of Commerce members) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the program.

e) Next Meeting – it was noted that the next regular Board of Selectmen meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 22nd.

Brent Harold addressed the Board regarding MMA’s involvement with establishment of statewide cellular tower siting regulations that would override local zoning.  It was requested that a copy of the information provided by Mr. Harold be forwarded to the Planning Board.

The Board held a continuation of a public hearing on the application for a seasonal, beer and wine restaurant license from Wellfleet Harbor Seafood, Inc., MacGregor B. Hay, manager.  Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  Clerk Donovan chaired the meeting and read the public notice.  Mr. Hay was in attendance and requested that his application be withdrawn.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to accept withdrawal of the application.  Selectman White rejoined the Board and resumed the Chair.

Correspondence:

· County Assembly of Delegates request for appointee from Wellfleet to Advisory Board on County Expenditures – it was noted that Selectman White is the representative.

· Massachusetts Clean Water Council:  Information on storm water runoff – to DPW, Conservation Commission and NRAB

· 13 Department Heads:  concern over water investigation – Selectman Donovan read the letter and a draft response.  Gallagher moved and Grossman seconded a motion to approve a statement drafted by Selectman Gallagher regarding the water investigation conducted by the Board.  On a motion duly made and seconded to amend the motion to include the list of events described by Mr. Donovan the Board voted 3-0-1, with White abstaining (he noted that he had not attended the meeting when the investigation was conducted).  The Board voted 3-0-1, with White abstaining, on the original motion.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the response drafted by Selectman Donovan.

· DPW Director:  concern, suggestions on inspections of new DPW facility – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator meet with the inspectors involved regarding the DPW Director’s correspondence.
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The Board held a public hearing to consider the application for transfer of a seasonal, all alcoholic restaurant license from Bryuke, Inc. d/b/a Serena’s Restaurant, Paul Johnson, Manager, to IOCASTE, Inc. d/b/a Serena’s Restaurant, Christopher D. Beaudoin, Manager.  Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  Christopher Beaudoin, Lisa Currier and George Malloy were in attendance and outlined plans to purchase and manage the restaurant.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the transfer of this license.

Correspondence continued:

· Public Access Committee:  recommend Town Counsel record Cannon Beach deed – Town Counsel is researching this matter now.

· Alan Platt:  request for “written determination” from Board of Selectmen regarding participation on Land Bank Committee – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to request wording from Town Counsel for such a determination.

· Police and Fire Departments, Harbormaster:  monthly activity reports – the Harbormaster was complimented on his report.

· Harbormaster:  request for written confirmation of transfer of slip with sale of commercial vessels – to Marina Advisory Committee for recommendation.  It was requested that the Town Administrator draft a policy.

· Wellfleet Marine Corp.:  questions and concerns on ruling of Harbormaster regarding boat repairs on Pier – copy to Harbormaster.

The Board held the following Shellfish Department public hearings consecutively.  Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  Shellfish Constable Richard Dickey was in attendance.

a) Application of Philip R. Morton and B. Cole Morton for renewal of shellfish grant license #95-7 – Philip Morton was in attendance and outlined his renewal request.  The Shellfish Constable recommended approval of the application.

b) Application of Tobin Storer for renewal of shellfish grant license CCB #95-1 – Tobin Storer was in attendance and outlined his renewal request.  The Shellfish Constable recommended approval of the application.

c) Application of Todd Mindrebo and Carol Mindrebo for renewal of shellfish grant licenses #85D and #85DA – Todd and Carol Mindrebo were in attendance and Mr. Mindrebo outlined his renewal request.  The Shellfish Constable recommended approval of the application.

d) Application of Sandra Mitchell for shellfish grant license #781-B, located at the southeast portion of Egg Island and consisting of three acres – Sandra Mitchell was not in attendance.  The Shellfish Constable recommended that since Robert LaPointe had also applied for this area and that the no drag line goes through it, that Ms. Mitchell and Mr. LaPointe reapply splitting the area inside of the no drag line.

e) Application of Richard Goldberg for a ½ acre shellfish grant license located at area A4, a triangular area 10 feet west of grant license #741 – Richard Goldberg was in attendance and outlined his request.  The Shellfish Constable recommended approval of this application.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application of Philip R. Morton and B. Cole Morton for renewal of shellfish grant license #95-7.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
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application of Tobin Storer for renewal of shellfish grant license CCB #95-1.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application of Todd Mindrebo and Carol Mindrebo for renewal of shellfish grant licenses #85D and #85DA.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to accept Sandra Mitchell’s request to withdraw her application.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application of Richard Goldberg.

The Board met with Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas and discussed:

a) Personal watercraft – reported on status of discussions as Town’s representative to the sub-committee to the Cape Cod National Seashore’s Advisory Commission dealing with personal watercraft use within the National Seashore.  Ms. Thomas recommended that enforcement of current laws would be sufficient for the Town. On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 2-1-1, with White voting against and Grossman abstaining, to recommend a total ban on personal watercraft to the National Seashore.

b) FY 2001 budget – Ms. Thomas requested that the $250 in the Beach Department dues and memberships line deleted by the Board be reinstated to pay for lifeguard American Red Cross recertification.  It was suggested that this matter be discussed when the Board and Finance Committee meet to discuss the budget.

c) Dogs on beach vote – Ms. Thomas withdrew her request for another public hearing due to the Board’s 2-1-1 vote at the first hearing, noting that she had received information that a 2-1-1 vote is a passing vote.

The Board interviewed Don Lewis for appointment to the Personnel Board.  The appointment will be considered at the Board’s next meeting.

Correspondence continued:

· King Phillip Neighborhood Association:  seeking help in the removal of private way signs – to Public Access Committee.

The Board discussed:

1) Business licenses – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Consider the Lilies, Inc.; Sandpiper Gallery; Fish On Charters; Jack’s Boat Rentals, Inc. (Route 6); Jack’s Boat Rentals, Inc. (Gull Pond); V.R.’s Inc.

2) Request to use Town property:  Wellfleet Gardeners – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of the Wellfleet Gardeners to use the right side entrance to the Town Hall parking lot (near Puritan) on Saturday, May 20, 2000 from 8 a.m. to noon.

3) Request to use Town property:  Murphy Nickerson – Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  Selectman Donovan chaired the meeting.  Nancy Vivante indicated that, per the orders of conditions, an engineer is required to be on site to supervise the project and that the Health/Conservation Agent is charged with the responsibility of assuring that the contractor adheres to the conditions imposed by the Conservation Commission and DEP.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 that the 
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Town Administrator meet with the contractor and the Conservation Commission to find a way to make sure that the orders of conditions are complied with.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

4) Request to use Town property:  Gerald Frasco – Mr. Frasco was in attendance and outlined his request to use various areas of Town property from February 12th through 29th to film a movie.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request on the condition that all relevant department heads approve.

5) Request to close for renovations:  Intermission Grill – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1, with Donovan voting against, that the application be completed with exact dates before action is taken by the Board.

6) Discuss how to improve our meetings - Selectman Donovan submitted a memo dated October 27, 1999 regarding conduct of meetings [revised].  A motion by Donovan that, as a regular practice, introductions be made at the start of the meeting for each person at the head table was withdrawn.

7) Goals for FY 2001 – Selectman White distributed his goals.

8) Approve contract for water study – the Town Administrator recommended awarding a $75,000 contract to Camp Dresser & McKee with information being released as it is completed.  It was suggested that the Board hear from more than the DEP and one company.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, to invite representatives from Environmental Partners Group, Inc. to a meeting with the Board of Selectmen on February 14th at 7:00 p.m.

9) Discuss draft Special/Annual Town Meeting Warrant articles – to Monday, February 14th meeting.

Brent Harold addressed the Board and suggested that a survey of wells all over Town be performed.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously at 9:20 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and a 111-F issue and not to reconvene in open session.
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